
    

   
  

 
 

 
  

    

   

    

   

   

 
 

  

  

  

  
 

        
     

         
        

          
  

    

 

 

    

Mr Les Bryant 
W.H. Davis Limited 
Langwith Road 
Langwith Junction 
Mansfield 
NG20 9SA 

Your Ref: WHD/R4/001-2 

Case Ref: PRM-IOP-00588 

IN Number: UK/53/2025/0001 

9th July 2025 

Contact: Adam Buckland 

25 Cabot Square 
London 

E14 4QZ 

Telephone: 020 7282 3684 

Dear Mr Bryant, 

THE RAILWAYS (INTEROPERABILITY) REGULATIONS 2011, AS AMENDED 
APPLICATION FOR AUTHORISATION TO PLACE IN SERVICE OF MWA-C WAGONS 

I refer to your letter ‘MWA(C) Sub-system Application for Authorisation Amendment 
Request’ dated 9th July 2025 reference WHD/R4/001-2. 

You have declared your application reference WHD/R4/001 contained an administrative 
error related to vehicle numbers. The correct numbers are now shown in Appendix 1 of this 
letter which should be read in conjunction with the letter of authorisation dated 13th June 
2025 case reference PRM-IOP-00588. 

This letter will be published on ORR’s website. 

Yours sincerely 

Adam Buckland 

HM Inspector of Railways - Senior Rail Vehicles Engineer 

Page 1 of 3 



 

     

 

      

    

      

    

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cc 

James Le Grice Head of Interoperability, Safety and Standards DfT 

David Galloway Head of System Compatibility, Network Rail 

Giles Turner ORR Head of Interoperability & Rail Vehicle Engineering 

Karen Barnes ORR HM Inspector of Railways 

ORR Interoperability interoperability@orr.gov.uk 

National Vehicle Register nvr@networkrail.co.uk 
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Appendix 1: Corrected MWA-C Wagon Numbers 
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